
NEWS AND NOTES

The sixty-third Annual Meeting of the Association will be held
September 5-9, 1967 at the Pick-Congress Hotel, Chicago.

NATIONAL OFFICE'S CHANGE OF ADDRESS
The American Political Science Association's national office has

moved to its new quarters in the Political Science Building. Henceforth
all correspondence to the Executive Director, officers, and staff should
be addressed to:

The American Political Science Association
1527 New Hampshire Avenue, N.W.

Washington, D. C. 20036

PROFESSIONAL CONFERENCES
New officers of the Southern Political Science

Association are: Preston W. Edsall, North Caro-
lina State University, president; Gladys M.
Kammer, University of Florida, president-elect;
and S. Sidney Ulmer, University of Kentucky,
vice president and program chairman for the 1967
annual meeting. Other members of the program
committee are Donald R. Matthews, University
(if North Carolina at Chapel Hill and John T.
Oorsey, Jr., Vanderbilt University. The 1967
meeting will be held in New Orleans, November
2, 3 and 4.

At the first meeting of the Central States Con-
ference on Public Administration, held October
21-22, 1966 in Kansas City, George J. Mauer,
Oklahoma State University, was chosen presi-
dent-elect. The Oklahoma chapter of the ASPA
presented a program on "The Association of Cen-
tral Oklahoma Governments: An Experiment in
Intergovernmental Relations."

The American Society for Political and Legal
Philosophy elected the following officers at its
annual meeting in September: Jerome Hall, In-
diana University, president; John Rawls, Har-
vard University, vice president; John Lewis,
Oberlin, vice president; John Ladd, Brown Uni-
versity, secretary-treasurer.

The International Studies Association will hold
its eighth annual national convention on April
14—15 on the Washington Square campus of the
New York University in Manhattan. Those plan-
ning to attend should communicate with Vincent
Davis, Executive Secretary, ISA National Office,
University of Denver, Denver, Colorado 80210.

The Midwest Conference of Political Scientists
will hold its 25th annual meeting on April 27-29
at the Memorial Union, Purdue University,
Lafayette, Indiana.

OTHER ACTIVITIES
The Public Affairs Conference Center was

transferred from the University of Chicago to
Kenyon College in September, 1966. ROBERT
GOLDWIN, Kenyon College, has been appointed
director.

Harvard University on October 17, 1966,
changed the name of its Graduate School of Public
Administration to the John Fitzgerald Kennedy
School of Government. At the same time it created
within the School an Institute of Politics to be

supported by an endowment to be provided by
the John Fitzgerald Kennedy Library, Inc.
RICHARD E. NEUSTADT has been named director
of the Institute.

The Australian National University invites
applications for its scholarships in political sci-
ence, including public administration. Applicants
should be postgraduate students with a capacity
for research. Scholars will normally enroll for a
Ph.D. degree, the course for which extends over
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three years. An award is initially made for two
years, but will be normally extended for the whole
period of the approved course. The basic scholar-
ship allowance is SA2330 per annum. Marrried
scholars with dependent children receive addi-
tional allowances. Fares to and from Canberra
are paid.

Application forms and further particulars are
available from the University. Applications
should reach the University by April 30, 1967.
Scholarships may be taken up at any time after
the award, subject to agreement by the head of
the department. Interested persons should write
to D. K. R. Hodgkin, Registrar, Institute of
Advanced Studies, The Australian National Uni-
versity, Box 4, P.O. Canberra, A.C.T. Australia.

The editorial staff of the forthcoming new
journal, General Politics Quarterly include the
following: JOHN E. WESTBUKG, St. Ambrose
College, editor; JOHN R. SCHMIDHAUSEE, Univer-
sity of Iowa, JOHN B. MCCONNAUGHY, University
of South Carolina; URBAN G. WHITAKER, San
Francisco State College; RITA KAPOOR BRICKSIN,
St. Ambrose College, associate editors.

For the twentieth consecutive year, the Survey
Research Center of the University of Michigan,
will hold a summer institute in survey research
techniques. The 1967 institute will be presented in
two four-week sessions, the first from June 28 to
July 21 and the second from July 24 to August 18.
The sessions may be taken independently or suc-
cessively. For further information write to the
Survey Research Center, The University of
Michigan, P.O. Box 1248, Ann Arbor, Michigan
48106.

The first issue of Metropolitan Viewpoints, pub-
lished by the Graduate School of Public Affairs,
SUN Y, appeared on August 1, 1966.

The Institute of Government and Public Affairs
of the University of Illinois and the Department
of Political Science at Chicago Circle, held an
Assembly on the State and its Cities, December
8-10, 1966.

In cooperation with the American Political
Science Association, the Illinois Legislative Coun-
cil held a conference for newly elected members of
the Illinois General Assembly at the University of
Illinois conference center, November 30-Decem-
ber 1, 1966. SAMUEL K. GOVE, Institute of Gov-
ernment and Public Affairs, University of Illinois,
served as consultant to the Association in prepar-
ing for the meeting.

ELTON ATWATER, Pennsylvania State Univer-
sity, was on research leave during the fall term.
He is also administering a U.N. internship project
at the university.

ROBERT BERDAHL, San Francsico State Col-
lege, served as research consultant with the Amer-
ican Council on Education in Washington, D.C.
during the fall term.

PAUL W. BLACKSTOCK, University of South
Carolina, was the 1966 recipient of the Russell
Creative Research award in the Humanities given
annually by the University.

DONALD C. BLAISDELL, City College of CUNY,
is a trustee of the Overseas Education Fund of the
League of Women Voters.

BERNARD C. BORNING, University of Idaho, will
conduct an NDEA Civics Institute for secondary
school teachers on the Idaho campus this summer.

PAUL R. BRASS, University of Washington, is
doing research in India during 1966-67, under a
grant from the American Institute of Indian
Studies and the American Council of Learned
Societies.

DONALD CASTLEBERBY has resumed his duties
at San Francisco State College after spending
1965-66 in Sweden where he was resident director
of the California State Colleges International
Program.

RICHARD C. COLLINS, Seattle University, has
taken a year's leave of absence to serve as associ-
ate director of the U. S. Civil Service Commis-
sion's Executive Seminar Center in Berkeley.

GEORGE A. CONDON, Washington State Uni-
versity, spent the summer acting as legislative
assistant to the governor of Washington.

EDMOND COSTANTINI, University of California
at Davis, served during the autumn term as edu-
cational secretary to the governor of California.

FRANK C. DARLING, University of Colorado,
has returned after a Fulbright lecture grant to
the Philippines. He lectured on American foreign
policy in Singapore, Malaysia, Great Britain and
Western Germany.

HENRY DAVID, National Science Foundation,
has been appointed Executive Secretary of the
Division of Behavioral Sciences of the National
Research Council.

JOHN A. DAVIS, City College, CUNY, is a
member of the Council on Foreign Relations; is
the editor of African Forum, a new magazine
which began publication in 1965; and was co-
chairman of the U. S. Committee of UNESCO for
the first World Festival of Negro Arts, held in
Dakar in April, 1966.
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TED DIAMOND has been appointed counsel to a
commissioner of the N. Y. City Department of
Parks.

JACK D. POWELL, Washington State Univer-
sity, is spending a sabbatical leave at Stanford
University.

ALEX N. DHAGNICH, Vanderbilt University,
was elected president of the Southern Conference
of Slavic Studies at the annual meeting in Octo-
ber. He spent the summer of 1966 in Yugoslavia
doing research.

ELLIOTT P. FAGEBBERG, Graduate Institute of
International Studies of the University of Geneva
and the European Division of the University of
Maryland, is doing research at the Mershon Cen-
ter for Education in National Security, the Ohio
State University.

JOHN FERGUSON is on leave from the Pennsyl-
vania State University during 1966-67. Part of
his time is spent as senior political scientist for the
Joint State Government Commission, Common-
wealth of Pennsylvania.

MARGUERITE J. FISHER, Syracuse University,
presented a paper at the U. N. Conference on Na-
tional Development and the Status of Women in
Asia in December. The conference was in the
Philippines.

GERALD FRIEDBERY, University of California,
was on autumn research leave.

FRED GANTT, JR., North Texas State Univer-
sity, will do research during the summer of 1967
under a university faculty grant.

EDWARD B. GLICK, Temple University, con-
ducted research in Panama and El Salvador dur-
ing the past summer under grants from the Office
of Naval Research and Temple University.

RUDOLPH GOMEZ, Colorado College, will spend
the summer and fall of 1967 as Fulbright lec-
turer at the Catholic and San Marcos Universities
in Lima, Peru.

HARRY A. GREEN, formerly deputy director,
Division of Economic Opportunity, Office of the
Governor of Florida, has been named special
assistant in the Department of Housing and Ur-
ban Welfare.

CLARKE HAGENSICK, University of Wisconsin-
Milwaukee, served on the Wisconsin Governor's
Committee on Improved Expenditure Manage-
ment in the summer of 1966.

CHARLES M. HARDIN, University of California
at Davis, was on autumn research leave.

CHARLES A. HOLLISTER, Bucknell University,
was on leave during the fall term.

JOHN E. HORNER, U. S. Department of State,
is "diplomat in residence" at Tulane University
during 1966-67 and is attached to the political
science department.

CLYDE JACOBS, University of California at
Davis, was on leave during the fall and winter
terms.

GEORGE MCT. KAHIN, Cornell University, is
on sabbatical leave during 1966-67.

LADIS K. D. KRISTOP, Hoover Institution,
Stanford University, presented a paper at the
First International Congress of Balkan Studies in
Sofia during the summer of 1966.

JOHN C. LANE, SUNY at Buffalo, spent a
sabbatical leave in England and East Germany
during the fall term.

GERARD J. MANGONE, Syracuse University,
will be on leave in Washington, D. C. during the
spring term.

DAVID S. MCLELLAN, University of California
at Riverside, will be on leave through 1968 and
will serve as director of the University of Cali-
fornia Study Center at Bordeaux, France.

GLENN G. MORGAN, San Jose State College,
spent a month in the Soviet Union. He is on leave
during 1966-67 under a grant from the American
Council of Learned Societies.

BENJAMIN NIMER, The George Washington
University, was on leave during the autumn term.
He also conducted research in Western Europe
during the summer.

JOHN R. OWENS, University of California at
Davis, was on research leave during the fall and
winter terms.

JULIUS PAUL, research political scientist in the
Division of Neuropsychiatry, Walter Reed Army
Institute of Research, has been appointed by the
mayor of Rockville, Md., to the city's Human
Relations Commission.

THOMAS PAYNE, University of Montana, served
as resource person for the American Broadcasting
System in Helena on election night in November.

ROBERT PFALTZGRAPF, Seton Hall University,
has been appointed to the Board of Editors,
Journal of European Affairs.

DON C. PIPER, University of Maryland, re-
ceived one of the University's ten "Excellence in
Teaching" awards for 1966.
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ELMER PLISCHKE, University of Maryland, was
on sabbatical leave during the fall term.

BHAGWATI P. K. PODDAB, currently in India on
a research grant from the Relm Foundation, is
assisting in revising the political science program
at the Indian Institute of Technology, New Delhi.

PAUL F. POWER, University of Cincinnati, did
research in India while on leave of absence during
the fall term.

RAYMOND L. RANDALL, Indiana University, has
been appointed director of the Institutional and
Social Service, Office of Technical Cooperation
and Research, AID.

MELVIN RICHTEB, Hunter College, has been
awarded the Conference on British Studies prize
for his book, The Politics of Conscience: T. H.
Green and His Age.

ROBERT S. ROBINS, Tulane University, served
as director of Duke University's Summer Insti-
tute on Southern Asia, 1966.

DONALD B. ROSENTHAL, SUNY at Buffalo, is
on leave during 1966-67 and is studying at the
University of Chicago under the auspices of the
Ford Foundation.

DONALD S. ROTHCHILD, University of Cali-
fornia, is on leave during the current academic
year and is teaching at the University College,
Nairobi, Kenya, as a field representative of the
Rockefeller Foundation.

H. PIERRE SECHER, Western Reserve Univer-
sity, was on research leave during the fall term.

JEROME N. SLATER, SUNY at Buffalo, will be
on leave spring and summer terms to conduct
research in Washington, D. C. under an SSRC
grant.

HERBERT J. SPIRO, University of Pennsylvania,
attended a Round Table on "Government and
Politics of Economic Organizations" of ISPA in
Warsaw, Poland. He also attended a conference
on "Theory and Practice of Political Develop-
ment" at the Brookings Institution. He gave
papers at both conferences.

HAROLD STANLEY THAMES, North Texas State
University, conducted research at the United
Nations during the summer of 1966 under a uni-
versity grant.

ELLIS WALDRON, University of Montana, and
BOYD A. MARTIN, University of Idaho, were
director and associate director, respectively, of a
joint Montana-Idaho Assembly on State Legis-
latures in December. Some sixty interested per-
sons from the two states considered various rec-
ommendations aimed at improving the function-
ing of state legislatures in the light of reapportion-
ment.

RICHARD L. WALKER has returned to his post
at the University of South Carolina, after spend-
ing the year in Taiwan.

HERBERT WALTZER, Miami University (Ohio),
was invited to return to CBS during the week of
the November elections to continue a study of the
impact of television on the election.

WILLIAM V. WEBER, Western Michigan Uni-
versity, has been elected to the Michigan State
House of Representatives.

STAFF CHANGES
NEW APPOINTMENTS

ALVIN A. ABBOTT, assistant professor, Wiscon-
sin State University at Stevens Point; formerly of
Central Michigan University.

JAMES CARL AKINS, assistant professor, Uni-
versity of Houston.

JAMES E. ANDERSON, associate professor, Uni-
versity of Houston; formerly of Wake Forest
College.

THOMAS J. ANTON, professor, University of
Illinois at Chicago Circle.

DOUGLAS ASHFORD, associate professor, Cornell
University.

DAVID BARNEY, lecturer, University of Cali-
fornia at Davis.

ASKOE K. BASU, assistant professor, University
of Southern California.

SYLAX M. BERMAN, associate professor, Insti-
tute of International Law and Relations, The
Catholic University of America.

PAUL W. BOEYINK, lecturer, San Jose State
College.

A. STEPHEN BOYAN, assistant professor, Penn-
sylvania State University; formerly of the Uni-
versity of Chicago.

STEPHEN N. BRYANT, instructor, North Texas
State University, 1966-67.

DOUGLAS P. BWY, assistant professor, Western
Reserve University.
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